

## 8 RIVER RD., P. O. BOX 34 BUXTON, ME. 04093

## BUXTON-HOLLIS HISTORICAL SOCIETY

INCORPORATED 1970

Email: Buxton\_Hollis\_Historical\_Society@yahoo.com

SPRING, 2010



### Buxton-Hollis Historical Society Officers

Brenton Hill, President
Robert Yarumian, Vice-President Buxton
Fred Cole, Vice-President Hollis
Burton Pease, Secretary
Nancy Kneeland, Treasurer
Rita Bradbury, Librarian
Bette Robicheaw, Gurator

#### BHHS Library Answering Machine 207.727.3131

President: 207.929.8895

E-mail

buxton\_hollis\_historical\_society@ yahoo.com

## facebook account Buxtonhollis Historicalsociety

### Extonnoms Thstoricalsociet

NEWSLETTER STAFF

JAN HILL 929-8895

MEG GARDNER

JOAN WEEMAN

KATHY KENDRICK

\*\*Please note our new facebook page above if you would like to be our friend! Check us out! Photos and events are posted.

## FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK

Greetings!

Spring has sprung early for our 40th Anniversary Year! The first meetings were held in the old brick Casco Bank building on the bank of the Saco in West Buxton. In 40 years, look how far we have come—we have moved across the street!

Your board voted this winter to assist in the investigation of alternative uses for the S. D. Hanson and Hollis High School buildings. Do you have suggestions? Let us know.

This may mark the final year that Lucille Emery will be presenting the N.C. Watson One-Room School programs for third graders in early June. She has done a fantastic job for many years and has created a curriculum and a

packet of information for anyone interested in picking up the torch to continue to bring the reality of one-room schools alive in the minds of our youngsters. Please give Lucille a call if this speaks to your heart.

Thank-you, too, to the spring cleaning crew: Rita Bradbury, Nancy Kneeland Joan Weeman, Jan Hill and Brent Hill who cleaned the museum on Saturday, March 20. Our lovely space is polished, washed and ready to open on April 2!

Please remember to forward us your new email addresses so we can you send notices and updates!

Brenton Hill, President

# WANT TO BE A MEMBER? JOIN BHHS

JUST COMPLETE THE
MEMBERSHIP FORM
FOUND IN THIS NEWS
LETTER AND SEND,
ALONG WTIH YOUR
CHOICE OF GIVING
LEVEL BELOW TO:

KATHY KENDRICK
P. O. BOX 193
BAR MILLS, ME 04004

## BHHS SOCIETY LIBRARY & MUSEUM HOURS

8 RIVER RD., RT. 112, WEST BUXTON

Non-Lending Library for Historical and Genealogical Research Primarily

Buxton, Hollis & York County

OPEN FIRST FRIDAY AND FIRST & SECOND SATURDAYS

1 - 4 P.M. APRIL TO OCTOBER

LEVEL OF GIVING

•\$10 Individual

•\$20 Family

•\$30 Patron

•\$50 Sustaining

\$100 Founder